# Have you Heard....?

Thornton Curtis, Burnham and District Newsletter

## Welcome to the autumn edition of Have you Heard...?

Specifically for Thornton Curtis,
Burnham & District compiled with news
and events relevant to our community
and surrounding area.

If you have any news or events which you wish to have publicised, call:

Marian 531558 Carole 531226 Peter 531252

or email:

thorntonhuntinn@thorntoncurtis.net

<u>Deadline for next newsletter:</u> November 15<sup>th</sup> 2014

#### **Grimsby & Scunthorpe Telegraphy's**

The Grimsby Telegraphy can be pre-ordered for any day(s)
Monday to Saturday.
The weekly Scunthorpe Telegraphy is available Thursday. All papers can be paid for on a daily or weekly basis & collected during pub opening hours.
To place an order, please get in touch.

**Thornton Hunt Inn** 

### **Diary of Events**

#### **St. Lawrence Church Services**

9.15am (communion) - 1<sup>st</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> Sunday of the month.

Church Open Days - 1<sup>st</sup> Wed, 3<sup>rd</sup> Sat, 4<sup>th</sup> Sun (9-4 pm)

### **Village Night**

1<sup>st</sup> Tuesday of the Month at the Thornton Hunt Inn, from 8.30pm. A chance for you to meet your neighbours and members of our community for a drink and chat.

### Sept 28<sup>th</sup> Harvest Festival Service

Start at 6:30pm followed by Harvest Supper 7:30pm. Tickets for the supper can be obtained from Carole, Marian or Helen £6 each.

### Sept 30<sup>th</sup> Harvest Festival Auction & Raffle

At the Thornton Hunt Inn, start around 8.30 pm. Raffle tickets for this event will be on sale very soon and can be bought from Carole, Marian, Helen and the Thornton Hunt Inn.

### Nov 4<sup>th</sup> Village Quiz Night

At Thornton Hunt Inn to start around 8.30pm. Teams of four, £1 per person.

### Dec 2<sup>nd</sup> Village Christmas Dinner

If you are interested in taking part in this fun filled evening with delicious food and excellent company contact Carole on 531226.

#### **St Lawrence Church News**

The **Harvest Festival** is fast approaching. As usual, the service will begin at 6:30pm on Sunday September 28th followed by the supper at 7:30pm. It would be nice to see many of you at the service and supper but if it is only possible to attend the supper you will still be more than welcome. Tickets are £6 each and children under 11 will not be charged. As we do not have a licence please bring your own drinks. As usual, it will be a two course meal consisting of cottage pie and peas followed by fruit pie/crumble and cream. Raffle tickets for the harvest will on sale at the event.

The hugely successful **Harvest Auction will be held on Tuesday September 30**<sup>th</sup> **from 8:30 pm** in the Thornton Hunt Inn by kind permission of Stephanie and Peter. For newcomers to the village, this is a wonderful event so book the date in your diary and bring your friends.

As many of you will know, Liz Trubshaw and Paul Grainger are getting married on September 27th. Therefore we are asking that all offerings for the harvest be in Church by Friday 26th at the latest to leave the Saturday free for Liz's family to prepare the Church.

We are also one step nearer to having the Lych-gate repaired. A grant has been applied for and has been accepted subject to verification by the Council. We will keep you updated.

#### **Parish News**

The next **Parish Council meeting** is on Monday November 3<sup>rd</sup> at 8pm in Goxhill. Any resident wishing to attend can arrange a lift with any of the councilors. See the council notice board in the Churchyard for their contact details.

Sadly, Hannah Dale passed away recently. Hannah will always be remembered in the village cycling to visit those who were not well, or selling raffle tickets or poppies, and collecting items for the tombola stall. She was a lovely lady who had time for everyone. Our thoughts are with her family at this sad time.

For the eagle eyed amongst the community, you will have noticed the beautiful choisier that has been planted beside the seat at the T junction. This is part of the WW1 commemoration. We are also hoping to get the seat repainted

Now the nights are drawing in and the temperature drops we turn our thoughts to winter and the **Annual Village Christmas Dinner** at the Thornton Hunt Inn. As usual there are only 20 places available and it's on a first to pay deposit booking basis so if you are interested in taking part in this fun filled evening with delicious food and excellent company please contact Carole on 531226.

All you budding DIY experts in the community may be interested to hear that we are in need of someone to clean up and repaint the two village seats as both are looking very sorry for themselves. If anyone is interested could they contact any Council member sooner rather than later.

Thank you to all dog walkers who are using the two doggie bins in the village. It makes it so much nicer for everyone when walking around our beautiful countryside and across the playing field not to have to step over doggie deposits or even worse!

This newsletter has been sent electronically to residents on the village database.

We also email updates of the Neighbourhood Watch Scheme and other local information beneficial to our parish residents.

If you would like to join the parish database please contact the Thornton Hunt Inn: thorntonhuntinn@thorntoncurtis.net

If anyone has anything they would like to contribute to the newsletters we welcome these with open arms.

Just contact Peter, Marian or Carole before the 15<sup>th</sup> of November to be included in the next issue.

The snow warden is keeping a keen eye on the berries on the trees as folklore tells us this a sure sign of a bad winter. He will be polishing his shovel in readiness and no doubt will be reminding you all of how to keep safe in bad weather in the next edition of the newsletter.